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Formentera Council (CiF) president Jaume Ferrer has announced that from today the first steps
will be taken to withdraw litigation in the Balearic Islands' superior court of justice, TSJB, that
took exception to the tender of the project to relocate Formentera's boat landing within the
Eivissa port. Last night Ferrer explained the developments before a crowd of local community
leaders, known as the Consell d'Entitats (“council of entities”), which convened so the CiF
president could report on the deal struck regarding the new Formentera landing in the Eivissa
port.

  

In Ferrer's words, “when there's a sense of dialogue —and it's actively promoted— reaching
agreements that are satisfactory to all parties is quite a bit easier”. Ferrer thanked all levels of
the administration that were involved and made the deal possible. In addition, he made special
mention of a community group —Formentera Importa— and all the locals who took part, April
17, 2016, in a gathering that group organised at the Sant Francesc town square. Participants
rallied under the slogan “On Sempre” — a call to keep the Formentera landing “where it's
always been”.

  

At yesterday's Consell d'Entitats gathering, community involvement councillor Sònia Cardona
and President Ferrer laid out the steps that went into reaching the accord, a document which
was then presented in a September 28 meeting of a Balearic Islands port authority (APB)
committee. The text reads: “The [new] Formentera landing will remain on the same lines as the
current one; parallel to avinguda de Santa Eulària [an adjacent arterial – TdN] and occupying a
lot near Club Nautico Ibiza. It will remain on the same dock as it is currently. This is a solution
that maintains proximity with the centre of Vila while still allowing for construction of a pathway
that can link the perimeter of the port area, which will be used by people. In so doing, the areas
of the port that are dedicated to harbour work, fishing and industrial work will be restricted to the
northerly, commercial dock”. The gathering concluded with a hearty round of applause by all
those present.
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